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 Pastoral care practices are fully integrated throughout the teaching and learning process together 
with the structural and organisational systems of a school 

 A positive education approach focuses on teaching and developing students’ social-emotional 
skills (relationships, strengths and resilience) which provide a strong foundation for students to 
reach their aspirations in learning and in life 

 

https://casel.org/what-is-sel/
https://casel.org/what-is-sel/
https://www.csodbb.catholic.edu.au/news/105/article/328/Learning-Principles---View-our-new-book-online
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positive, safe, supportive and inclusive.  They highlight the importance of collaboration, students 
having agency and being challenged in their learning and the need to nurture learning dispositions 
(social and emotional learning skills) that help them to succeed in learning and in life. 
 
3.3 Multi-Tiered System of Support for Wellbeing 

Foundational to a whole school approach to pastoral care and student wellbeing is a Multi-Tiered 
System of Support (MTSS) framework that focuses on prevention and intervention.  MTSS provides 
services and interventions for students at increasing levels of intensity, based on students’ needs.  
Tier 1 focuses on prevention and being proactive.  It aims to prevent the development of learning, 
social and emotional problems by implementing high quality learning environments for all students and 
staff across all settings (i.e. school-wide, classroom and non-classroom).  The emphasis is on 
teaching students to develop social and emotional capabilities to be safe, respectful, resilient and 
engaged learners.  Tier 1 also identifies students who require more specialised and intensive 
assistance in Tier 2.  Tier 3 supports “at risk” students with complex learning, social and emotional 
needs who require intensive individualised intervention often through a case management process 
involving students, staff and families and external providers. 
 
The MTSS framework is adapted from the Positive Behavioural Interventions and Supports (PBIS) 

Framework. It is also known as the Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) framework and is outlined 

below: 
 

 
 
Reference: Adapted from 2019 Positive Behavioral Interventions & Supports (PBIS) 
 
3.4 Corporal Punishment 

The use of corporal punishment is prohibited in DSS schools. 
 
3.5 Complaints 

Complaints will be managed according to the DSS Complaints Handling Policy.  Complaints can be 
directed to the school Principal or School’s Consultant and/or the Catholic Schools Office, Diocese of 
Broken Bay (02) 9847 0000. 
 

4. GUIDELINES & EXPECTATIONS 

4.1 Shared Responsibilities 

All members of the school community (students, staff and parents) share the responsibility to contribute 
to a positive learning environment, where the whole school community feels included, connected, safe 
and respected. 
 
All members of the school community have a responsibility to: 

 support DSS and school policies and guidelines 

�x

https://www.pbis.org/school
https://www.pbis.org/school/mtss
https://www.csodbb.catholic.edu.au/about/Policies
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https://www.studentwellbeinghub.edu.au/educators/school-wellbeing-check#/
https://beyou.edu.au/planning-and-implementation-tools/be-you-surveys


https://www.comlaw.gov.au/Details/F2005L00767
https://www.studentwellbeinghub.edu.au/
https://casel.org/what-is-sel/
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http://v7-5.australiancurriculum.edu.au/generalcapabilities/personal-and-social-capability/continuum#layout%3Dcolumns%26page%3D3
https://studentwellbeinghub.edu.au/educators/australian-student-wellbeing-framework#/
https://beyou.edu.au/
http://www.casel.org/what-is-sel/
http://www.pbis.org/common/cms/files/pbisresources/PBIS_Bullying_Behavior_Apr19_2011.pdf
https://studentwellbeinghub.edu.au/?origin-host=www.safeschoolshub.edu.au
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APPENDIX A 
 
 
The Five Elements of the Australian Student Wellbeing Framework (2018) © Education Services 
Australia as the legal entity for the Education Council, p5. 
 

 
 
 

https://studentwellbeinghub.edu.au/resources/detail?id=dd6b5222-d5c5-6d32-997d-ff0000a69c30#/

